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Matter 10: Implementing Sustainable Development 

Key Issue: Do the policies and proposals on this matter achieve the relevant objectives 

of the LDP in a sustainable manner consistent with national policy? Are they based on 

robust and credible evidence? Are the policies and requirements clear, reasonable 

and sufficient?  

a) Has the special character of Mold been adequately considered in drawing up the

settlement hierarchy/boundaries?

Bloor have no specific comments to make in relation to this question. 

b) Is it clear how proposals in the open countryside will be treated, in particular that new

building will generally be strictly controlled?

Bloor Homes fully recognise the importance of controls to protect the countryside in order to 

retain the character and appeal of the area, and as HN4 states the controls are needed to 

avoid inappropriate housing being built. However, as set out under Policies PC1 and HN4, new 

residential development will only be permitted in limited circumstances. By virtue of their 

location of the edge of settlements, such sites are identified within the open countryside. 

Given the extent to which settlement boundaries remain tightly defined, the current wording 

of Policy HN4 is particularly restrictive to open market and affordable housing development 

being able to come forward on sites in the open countryside. At present, the policy is such that 

over the LDP plan period, new residential development, particularly open market-led 

schemes, can only be considered acceptable in principle if they are located within settlement 

boundaries.  

The Development Plans Manual1 makes clear that (NJL emphasis in bold): 

‘Where there is a shortfall of cumulative housing completions against the Anticipated Annual 

Build Rate (AABR) or Annual Average Requirement (AAR) for 2 consecutive years (annual 

completions, not number of AMRs published) the LPA must consider the scale of any 

deficiency and set out its conclusion/monitoring action in terms of implications for delivering 

the requirement level homes/strategy. Failure to deliver against the AABR/AAR can itself be a 

reason to trigger an early review of the plan’. 

As highlighted in our responses to Matters 3, 7 and 12 we have significant concerns over the 

deliverability of key strategic sites as well as other housing allocations, particularly in the early 

period of the LDP. Such delays in delivery are symptomatic of allocated sites under newly 

1 Development Plans Manual (2020) p.196 
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